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 February 2016 

 NOTE FROM PRESIDENT TOM 
 

Hello, All! 
 
The Shop continues to be busy this year with fifteen plus 
members on Tuesdays and Saturdays, having fellowship, 
working on their radios, customer radios and helping 
others learn how to restore old radios. If you have not 
visited the Shop lately, come by and see what's going on. 
Also, if you are in need of a radio project, a magazine to 
read (and take home - we have thousands of old issues 
free for the taking), check out a book from the library or 
just want to have a cup of coffee, a cookie or a soft drink, 
come on down.  There is something of interest for 
everyone.  I like to include pictures of shop activity and 
have some for this month. 
 

 
Doc Holiday (foreground) and Maurice Lovelady repairing old radios. 

 Upcoming Club Events 
 

2016 Ham Fests 
 

http://www.GARS.org 
BirmingHamFest, AL 
3/04/2016 
http://birminghamfest.org 
 
Fort Walton Beach Hamfest, 
FL 
3/18/2016 
http://www.w4zbb.org 
 
Mobile, AL Hamfest 
4/09/2016 
http://www.w4iax.net/ 
 
Atlanta, GA Hamfest 
6/04/2016 
http://www.atlantahamfest.com 
 
Montgomery, AL (MARC)  
11/19/2016 
http://www.w4ap.org/news/Ha
mfest.htm 

http://www.gars.org/
http://birminghamfest.org/
http://www.w4zbb.org/
http://www.w4iax.net/
http://www.atlantahamfest.com/
http://www.w4ap.org/news/Hamfest.htm
http://www.w4ap.org/news/Hamfest.htm
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Frank Parker working on one of his recent radio acquisitions. 

 

 
Steven Westbrook and new member, James Grant, looking at a service schematic. 
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Maurice Hill finishing repair of a customer's radio. 

 

 
Dave Johnson and Ed Boutwell looking over a donation from Ben Franklin (early local radio pioneer). 
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John Outland checking a vacuum tube in the tube room. 

 
Marvin and Lindsay Moss made their second trip to the Shop from Marietta, Georgia 
(six hours round trip) with a truck load of Marvin's lifetime radio, electronic parts, 
computer and magazine collection as he continues to downsize.  They plan one more 
trip before they move in August.  One more reason to come by the Shop and check out 
this donation. 

 
Members Jim Rogers, Dee Haynes and Tom Hayes, help unload Marvin Moss' latest donations.  

Marvin Moss is in the background with a local friend. 
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Second donation from member, Marvin Moss. 

 
On January 22, a large group from the Gardendale Senior Citizen's Center toured the 
Don Kresge Memorial Museum at the Alabama Power Company Headquarters atrium in 
Birmingham.  Helping with the tour were Dave Cisco, Steven Westbrook and Dee 
Haynes.  The group was split into smaller groups for easier discussion of the various 
displays.  This fulfills one of the Society's objectives of educating the general public 
about the development of radio communication through the years. 
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Gardendale Senior Citizens tour the Don Kresge Memorial Museum. 

 
Member Ken Adkisson brought by his latest radio acquisition, a 1924 Freshman 
Masterpiece which sold for $60 in 1924.  That's $814 in 2015 dollars.  He has a nice 
write-up on the radio's history, but it is too long for this newsletter.  I can send it to any 
who might be interested.  The radio was purchased from an antique shop in Camden, 
Maine, in August of 2015.  It came with the original box and shipping label, when 
shipped from the factory in 1924.  Ken had to do some work on it and now has it playing 
well. 
 

 
Ken Adkisson with his 1924 Freshman Masterpiece. 
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Always showing maximum effort, Dave Cisco was caught getting down with his library 
work.  He now has four shelves of great books available for check-out in the Library 
 

 
Dave Cisco doing his thing in the Library. 

 
The 2016 Birmingham Amateur Radio Club will hold its annual Ham Fest on March 4 
and 5 at the Zamora Temple in Irondale.  The Society is playing a major role again this 
year with a Forum at 1 p.m. on Saturday, the 5th, on the history of the Hallicrafters. 
There will be a PowerPoint presentation, a video showing how Hallicrafters 
strengthened the country's World War II radio communications and a display of 
Hallicrafters radios.  There will also be a few door prizes for those in attendance.  On 
the exhibit floor, the Society will have historical displays of radios, TV's and military 
communications equipment.  There will also be radios and equipment for sale to help in 
the funding of Society restoration and educational efforts during the year.  Please plan 
on coming to the Forum and on visiting our displays at the Ham Fest. 


